
 

  

 
 
Kia ora e te whānau 
 
The transition visits for our incoming Year 7 and 9 students started this week. It was great having them onsite 
learning more about our school and what their learning will look like next year. Each of our feeder schools have 
two whole day visits this term and families are also welcome to attend our open evenings every Wednesday 
evening. Tours depart from the school library at 4.00pm, 4.30pm and 5.15pm. 
 
Enrolments for 2025 are well underway. We have close to 100 new enrolments so far. Please keep encouraging 
people you know to get enrolments in as soon as practicable. The earlier we have these enrolments on the 
system, the better we can ensure all students are allocated to the right awa, whānau class and learning classes.  
 
Our junior students started on their new mini semester timetable this week. As mentioned in our last newsletter 
our Year 10 students are transitioning to Bayly Park and our senior school over the next few weeks. Year 7-9 
students are focusing on specific learning concepts they need at each of these year levels. Foundations (Literacy 
and Numeracy) remain each morning as these skills are critical for our students’ success but block 2 and 3 have 
had significant change.  
 
Senior students have started their NCEA examinations. Mrs Reid, our exam centre manager, has reported that 
they are well prepared and putting their best foot forward. Results will be available mid January. Students who 
sat the Common Assessment Activities (CAA) Literacy and Numeracy papers in September will have results 
released by NZQA at the start of December.  
 
Later in the term our junior students are having a week of camps and activities. These camps and activities give 
our students an opportunity to experience real-world environments, enhance student development, foster key 
competencies as well as promote our school values of Aotea, Paepae and Taupaenui. We are very thankful for 
the support that our students receive from their whānau and the wider community to make these camps and 
activities happen.  
 
Our junior prizegivings are at the end of term on 10 December for Year 9 and 10 students and 11 December for 
Year 7 and 8 students. Please save this date. We are looking forward to you all joining us.  
 
 
Ngā mihi 
Rachel Williams  
Tumuaki 
 

  

Newsletter – 8 November 2024 



 

  

 
 
 

Government announces changes to 
school lunch programme 
The Government announced changes to Ka Ora, Ka Ako | Healthy School Lunches 
programme. 

Students will continue to receive nutritious meals they know and love, helping them to learn 
and thrive at school. 

From Term 1 next year, our lunches will be provided by the School Lunch Collective, led by 
Compass Group and supported by a number of food manufacturers and suppliers. These hot 
and cold meals will be delivered daily and will meet the same nutrition standards as our 
current lunches. 

Our ākonga in years 0-8 will receive a 240-gram lunch, the same size our learners in years 
4-8 currently receive. Students in years 9 will receive a meal of at least 300 grams. 

There are no changes for our ākonga with complex special dietary requirements. 
Their meals will continue and will be funded at the current settings. 

 



 

  

Timetable 2025 
Changes have been made to the school timetable for 2025 following the collection of student, whānau 
and teacher voice. 
 
Now that most students have made their subject selection for 2025, we have made a few changes to 
subject lines. Whānau teachers will have student selections available for confirmation next week. 
Pastoral Leaders will be available in G11 for students to make changes during Whānau time. 
 

 
 
  



 

  

 

Exam Revision Sessions for Senior Students 
Date 9-10am 10-11am 11am-12pm 12-1pm 2-3pm 

12 Nov 

L2 Chemistry - 
B10 
Accounting and 
Economics B11 

L2 Chemistry - 
B10 
L2 Geography 
B11 
L3 Drama TN 3 
L2/3 Physics - 
B12 

 L3 Statistics - B9 
L3 Biology- B9 

L3 Statistics - B9 
L2/3 Physics - 
B12 

13 Nov 
Accounting and 
Economics B11 
L1 Physics B10 

L2/3 Physics - 
B12 
L1 Te Reo Māori 
L1 Physics - B13 

 L3 Statistics - B9 L3 Statistics - B9 

14 Nov 
L1 Te Reo Māori L1 History - B11 

L2/3 Physics - 
B12 
 

L2/3 Physics - 
B12 

L1 Physics - B13  

15 Nov L1 Physics - B13 L2/3 Physics - 
B12 

   

18 Nov L1 Physics - B13 L2/3 Physics - 
B12 

   

19 Nov  L2 Physics - B12  L1 Physics - B13  

20 Nov L1 Physics - B13 L2 Physics - B12 
L1 Physics – B13 

L1 Physics - B13   

21 Nov  L2 Physics - B12    

 

To prepare yourself for assessments 

• Ensure your class notes are complete. 
• Set aside time every night to read through your notes/exemplars/questions. 
• Utilise the expertise of staff at the after-school sessions. 
• Complete all work set in class. 

Links to handy advice: 

• How to prepare for exams 
• Improving your focus 
• How to study with past exams 

 

https://studytime.co.nz/articles/how-to-prepare-for-exams/
https://studytime.co.nz/articles/improving-focus-in-and-out-of-the-classroom/
https://studytime.co.nz/articles/how-to-study-with-past-exams/


 

  
  



 

  

School Policies 
The school has a subscription with SchoolDocs to maintain, update and review our policies. 
SchoolDocs provide us with a comprehensive core set of policies that are well researched and follow 
the Ministry of Education National Administration Guidelines. The policies and procedures are tailored 
to our school and we supply specific information such as our charter together with procedures for 
behaviour management, reporting to parents, etc. 
 
SchoolDocs update, modify or create policies in response to changes in legislation or Ministry 
guidelines, significant events, reviews/requests from schools and regular reviewing from the 
SchoolDocs team.  
 
We invite you to visit the site at  https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz 
 

SchoolDocs login details 
Username tepaepaeoaotea 
Password excellence 

 

 
 
Policies for review Term 4 

Finance and Asset Management Policy  
Managing Income and Expenditure 
Financial Conflicts of Interest 
School Donations and Student Activity Payments/Attendance Dues and Other Income 
Expenditure 
Asset Management and Protection 
Property Planning and Maintenance 
Prevention of Bribery, Corruption, Fraud and Theft 
 

Please login to SchoolDocs to read and provide feedback on these policies. 
 

All school uniform items need to be purchased through 

tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com 

Our Social and 
Emotional 

Learning focus for 
this week. 

This work is 
completed each 

morning in 
Whānau Hui. 

https://tepaepaeoaotea.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://tepaepaeoaotea.nzuniforms.com/
https://paparangi.schooldocs.co.nz/


 

  

  
For the full list of students who received an award or acknowledgement in 
the 2024 Senior Prizegiving. Click here  2024 Senior Prizegiving 

https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:AP:299c18ec-4277-46fb-9ee5-699eb0b75d90?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR13lmCs9RAkaC4Tt-mmHRW83cu6ONwPDJoZsb_ZSnubvDQh-boHDn7Jtsc_aem_2UYfmPdtP6c_M7eNv8qdVA


 

  

  



 

  

 

Last week our Senior students finished the year.  It was great to celebrate their achievements at Senior 
prizegiving and we offer our congratulations to all our sports recipients who received team awards for 
Aotea (Fair Play), Paepae (Most Improved) and Taupaenui (MVP). 
 
Te Paepae o Aotea is extremely lucky to have talented students participating and performing well in 
sports with three students nominated for the Taupaenui Overall Sports Award: Elliot Wills, Maddison 
Sturgeon and Peyton Nelson.  These students showed perseverance, dedication and discipline in their 
sports and performed at a high level and each deserved their nomination. 
  
Year 12 student Elliot Wills was named Taupaenui Overall Sports Award. Elliot has achieved incredible 
results in Athletics. Elliot also received a Kukri donation of $500 to assist with School Sport fees.  Thank 
you Kukri for providing a generous donation. 
  
Head Sports Leader, Sha-meel Chengan 
Thank you for all your work throughout the year.  You had activities happening at lunchtimes, were an 
amazing coach for many of our Junior teams and delivered helping out at events. You were by far a 
favourite to our junior students, someone to whom they looked up to.  A great leader, student and 
mate to all – students, whanau and staff. 
 
Congratulations to 2025 Head Sports Leader – Baxter Hunt. We look forward to working along side 
you, seeing what more can be achieved in the sports space. 
  

TSSSA Ki o Rahi 
Three teams participated in this event held last week.  Kī o rahi is an exciting maori sport played with 
a round ball called a kī. It is a fast-paced game incorporating skills similar to rugby, netball, ripper and 
touch. One of our teams placed 3rd.  Thanks to Matua Anaru for the training and getting our students 
up to speed. 
  

TSSSA Junior Touch 
One girls team participated in Junior Touch this week.  This team played with six girls, no subs.  Games 
were back to back with little time to rest.  You played amazing touch and did not give up. 
  
Nevaeh Ratahi, Esme Colban, Ani Erb, Jahliyah Hori, Porsha Lasike and Nevaeh Abraham-Pullen: you 
showed mana and perseverance and upheld our school values.  Well done on your efforts. 
  

Get involved in TSSSA 
Events run by Taranaki Secondary School Sports Association is a great way to try a new sport.  These 
sports are aimed for Y9-Y13 students.  Most events offer a competitive and a social grade to encourage 
participation. 
 

Sports News 



 

  

To our Y8 students transitioning into Y9 next year, get involved in individual and team events.  These 
are great events and you can make up your own teams with friends.  
Our sports coordinator will organise an event if it is well supported. So don’t wait till the last 
minute.  Give it a go, especially for events held here. Listen to the notices and get yourself or team 
registration in before the cut off date. 
  
To our departing senior students - good luck in your exams. Have an awesome summer and we wish 

you all the very best in your next chapter.   
 

Thank You 
The Te Paepae o Aotea Athletics team travelling to Timaru in December would like to thank 

the following people for their support during their fundraising efforts: 
Athletics Hawera, South Taranaki District Council, Yarrows, Judy Gucket and Ed Fern, along 

with Te Paepae o Aotea’s staff and school community. 
Your support is appreciated. 

2024 Upcoming Sporting Events  
Years 7-8 
Taranaki Intermediate 
Athletics Champs 

21 November  

TSSSA Years 9-13 
Modified Sports Week 25-29 November Around Taranaki 

Whole School Events 
Junior Activity Week 3-6 December  

National Events 
NZSS Touch Nationals 5-8 December Rotorua 
NZSS Athletic Nationals 5-8 December Timaru 



 

  

 


